
 

 

      TOWN OF GREENFIELD BOARD MEETING ~ Wednesday, September 9, 2020  

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT Chair Tom Jacobs, Supervisors Andy Neubauer and Kevin Timm. 

STAFF PRESENT Clerk Stacy Burns  

  These minutes were approved at the 10/14/2020 Town Board Meeting 
 

Meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM by Chair Jacobs at N1800 Town Hall Road, La Crosse, WI with the Pledge 
of Allegiance.  

The minutes from the August 12, 2020 Town Board Mtg., were read by Clerk Burns. Motion to approve was 
made by S. Neubauer, seconded by S. Timm.  Motion approved 3-0.  

Treasurer Report was read by Clerk Burns.  Motion to accept the report by S. Timm, Seconded by S. Neubauer. 
Motion approved 3-0. 

Road Report:  Chair Jacobs will check with Scott and Darrel if Clements Road has gravel put down yet. Bahr Rd. - 
Lines have not been painted yet.  Speed bumps - There are a couple different options to consider. Chair Jacobs will 
review and order them to receive before winter.  Question - should speed bumps wait until spring to be installed since 
as it's almost winter.  Will get them here and then decide.  

 Schieche Rd. - Chair Jacobs will call diggers hotline and work will begin next week.   Notice will go out to all 
three residents for start time.  Ron Richardson offered to pay 25% of cost of engineer with the stipulation he can choose 
engineer. Chair Jacobs will not agree to the condition since we already have an engineer working on the project.     

Town was notified that the Bahr Rd. sign is missing.  Town employees will check on this.  
Meadow Ridge development runoff issue.   Nick Jakusz asking for resolution.   Requested that it be put on work 

list.  Chair Jacobs assured him it is on list of work to be done.  
Recycling Center -Clerk Burns reported Vernon electric will put in new pole and light.  To date there is a trench 

for running electrical but the pole is not up.   
Chickens in St. Joseph Heights Addition - Clerk Burns read stipulations for having chickens in St. Joseph Heights 

as written on signature form.  Minimum of 18 signatures within the St. Joseph Heights area are needed for approval.   
 S. Timm reported that the Lions Club will hold a softball tournament Saturday, Sept. 26 at the town park.   

Electrical panels need to be replaced for outdoor lights and it will be done by the tournament.  C. Jacobs made motion to 
approve liquor license for ball tournament.  Seconded S. Neubauer   Motion approved 3-0.    

There was a question on placement of playground equipment as it was in a different place than before.  The 
answer was that there needed to be room for clearance.  

Clerk Burns updated board on having new emails ending with the townofgreenfield.org domain.   S. Timm made 
a motion to approve hiring MCS Networks to create and support these emails. 2nd by S. Neubauer. Motion approved 3 -0  

Town Treasurer Mary Leuck has resigned.  Discussion followed concerning appointed position for treasure, clerk 
or clerk/treasurer.   Chair Jacobs recommended that after November election a decision would be made on how to 
proceed.  For now, Clerk Burns will do the treasurer duties as well as clerk duties until proper advertisement for and 
hiring of a new treasurer can happen. She will be compensated for doing both jobs.   

Citizen comments:  Suggestion to inform residents about the referendum to combine Clerk and treasurer.  Clerk 
Burns will post information online.  
 
Motion to adjourn at 7:40 pm by S. Timm, seconded by S. Neubauer.  Motion approved 3-0 
 
 

Respectfully submitted,   
 
Stacy J Burns,  
Town Clerk of Greenfield, La Crosse County 


